
COUNCIL NEWS 
 
New CEO  
The District Council of Lower Eyre 
Peninsula is pleased to announce its 
new Chief Executive Officer as Delfina 
Lanzilli.  
Delfina brings extensive leadership 
experience to our Council, which 
includes holding the statutory position of 
Valuer-General of South Australia for a 
7-year period.    
Delfina has worked comprehensively 
within Local and State Government 
sectors and brings over 25 years’ 
experience across business 
management, customer service, strategy 
and governance.    
This appointment has come about as 
current CEO Rod Pearson retires after 
26 years with Council, 13 of these years 
as CEO.  Rod has been an integral 
member of the District Council of Lower 
Eyre Peninsula, his leadership and 
knowledge of local government and the 
wider community will be missed, we wish 
Rod and his wife Cathy all the very best 
in their retirement. 
Delfina will begin at Council on May 4.  
 
April school holidays waste collection 
Extra kerbside collections will occur in 
Coffin Bay during the school holidays on 
Friday, April 16, and Friday, April 23. 
 
Mailing list  
Get on the list to receive Council news, 
agenda & minutes. Email 
mail@dclep.sa.gov.au  
 

COMMUNITY 
 
Badge Day 
ANZAC Appeal  -  Badge Day will be held 
on Friday, April 23,  9am-2pm outside of   
Cummins IGA and Five Loaves Bakery.  
 
SALT Festival 
SALT Festival will be held across various 
locations from April 16-25. For more 
information and tickets to events visit 
www.saltfestival.com.au    
 
Author visit 
#1 New York Best Selling author Sean 
Williams will visit the Cummins School 
Community Library from 2pm-4pm on 
April 18 as part of the SALT Festival. 
Sean will be joined on the panel by local 
authors Aileen Pluker and Vanessa 
Tritschler, whose books will be launched 
that week. RSVP by calling 8676 2476. 
 
AGMs 
The Marble Range Community and Sport 
Centre will hold its Annual General 
Meeting on April 29 at 7.30pm. 

The Yeelanna Memorial Association will 
hold its AGM in the Yeelanna Hall on April 
12 at 7.30pm. 
 
Men’s Shed monthly get together 
The Cummins Men’s Shed meets on the 
third Friday of the month for a meal. The 
next event will be on April 16, hosted by 
Fr Kevin and Brian Phelps. For more 
information contact Gordon Modra on 
0427 762 542. 
 
ANZAC Day  
The Cummins-Yeelanna RSL Sub-
Branch ANZAC Day Service in Cummins 
will be an invite only, COVID restrictions 
pending.  

The Sub-Branch encourages people to 
pay their respects to  Those Who Served 
by participating in some or all of the 
following:  
 6am: Your own driveway service with  

‘Light Up the Dawn’ ad or ABC Radio 
& ABC TV coverages of the Dawn 
Service from Adelaide. 

 6.30am: 5CC radio coverage of the 
Service from Port Lincoln  

 10.30am-11.45am: Cummins RSL 
Hall open to the public to view photos 
of Service Personnel and Memorabilia  

 Late morning - early afternoon: visit 
the Cummins Memorial (please feel 
free to lay a small floral tribute if you 
wish). 
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